
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
17 June 2011 
            
Newsletter No 34 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 20 June 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Zarah Tabassam  Nursery 
For sharing with another child. 

  Anaya Thompson  RW 
For learning all her letters 

and sounds. 

   Safa Mohammed   RG 
For excellent progress in her 

writing. 

   Taslima Rahman 1B 
For consistently producing work 
of a high standard in Science all 

year. 

Nshae Thompson  1/2H 
For using a range of 

strategies to learn her 
spellings with success. 

Alisha Ejaz   2S 
For working hard to produce 
excellent work in all areas. 

  Hussain Ahmed &  
Hudayfah Raza 3L 

For giving an excellent 
demonstration of prayer at the 

Mosque 

Cvonne Kelly  3/4MW 
For working hard during 

geography week. 

 Emily Ewins  4W 
For working hard during 

Geography week. 

     Mariama Camara 5B 
For having an improved attitude 
towards her work and producing 
a lovely booklet in Geography. 

Robel Solomon   5/6S 
For his work in Geography 

week making a leaflet. 

Sherikah Buckley    6SH 
For her excellent behaviour and 
attitude in her approach to her 

work. 

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 1B 
Spick and Span 5/6S 
Attendance 6SH 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 3/4MW  Runners up - 3L 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 20 June 2011. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Ocean Bernard-Sewell     1/2H  
For sharing equipment with a 

reception child who had nothing 
to play with. 

Jahniah Whittle   5B          
For showing good 

sportsmanship during games.  



 
 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children break up on 
Thursday 21 July 2011 
and return to school on 

Monday 5 September 2011  

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


